
[image: image1]
Metropolitan King County Council

Government Accountability and Oversight Committee
REVISED STAFF REPORT
	Agenda Item:
	
	Name:
	Clifton Curry

	Proposed No.:
	2017-0168
	Date:
	April 11, 2017


SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE relating to King County district court electoral district boundaries for 2017; and amending Ordinance 16803, Section 1, as amended. 
SUMMARY

The Government Accountability and Oversight Committee reviewed this proposed ordinance at its April11th meeting.  At the meeting, CM Von Reichbauer introduced Amendment S-1 and T-1 (Title Amendment).  These amendments were recommended by the Legal Counsel and the Code Reviser to eliminate circular references in KCC Chapters 1.12 and 2.68 related to District Court electoral precincts.  The proposed Striking Amendment adopted the recommended revisions and also codified the precinct changes for the public, improving how the public can find maps that describe the district court electoral precincts. The proposed change was reviewed by both the District Court and the prosecuting attorney. The committee voted for the Striking Amendment and Title Amendment and passed out the amended ordinance with a Do Pass recommendation to the full council with a recommendation to expedite the ordinance and place it on the consent agenda.
This Proposed Ordinance makes statutorily required descriptive changes to the Electoral Districts of the King County District Court District Plan. The ordinance also makes the changes that allow the court’s District Plan to conform to the 2017 precinct changes adopted March 22, 2017 as Ordinance 18478. The changes are reflected in the attachments to the Proposed Ordinance.  
BACKGROUND
The District Court is the County’s court of “limited jurisdiction” and has responsibility for traffic infractions, certain civil matters, and misdemeanor criminal offenses in the County’s unincorporated areas, cities that contract with the court to provide municipal court services, and for the adjudication of “state” offenses (violations of state statute in the county or when the arresting agency is the Washington State Patrol or other state law enforcement agency).  
The requirements and structure of the District Court are established in state statute, county code, and are also governed by court rules.  Generally, state law empowers the local county legislative authority with significant flexibility in the development of the court’s jurisdictional structure.  King County’s structure is contained in the County’s District Court District Plan, King County Code Section 2.68. The adopted District Court District Plan establishes as policy that the county is a unified, countywide district court.  However, the County has also adopted the statutory option of creating Electoral Districts that divide the county into smaller areas to allow for a more “local” election of judges without affecting a unified approach to the administration of the court.  The current plan has five Electoral Divisions each with an assigned number of judges.  Each division contains a listing of the voter precincts within its geographic boundaries.
The Revised Code of Washington (RCW 29A.16.040 and 29A.16.050) and King County Code (KCC 1.12.010) require the adjustment or alteration of precincts as an annual responsibility.  With the annual changes in County voter precincts, the District Court District Plan must also be changed.
Proposed Changes.  On October 22, 2015, the county’s District Court Plan Districting Committee (as established by statute with representatives of King County cities, King County Bar Association, Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, Superior Court, and the Washington Municipal Court Judge’s Association) met to review the county’s District Court District Plan as required by state statute and county code.  At the meeting, the committee reviewed changes proposed by the District Court.  
City of Auburn.  The first proposed change was a request that the committee consider incorporating into the county’s District Court District Plan the portion of the City of Auburn that is located in Pierce County, and that this new area be added as part of the Southwest Electoral District. The court notes that since the City of Auburn contracted in 2012 with the county, where the District Court is acting as the Municipal Court for the City, then this change would ensure that all of the citizens of Auburn would be able to elect the judges that hear the cases in their city.  The court indicated that this proposed change had been reviewed by both King and Pierce County prosecutor’s offices and the change is also agreeable to the Pierce County District Court.
City of Bothell.  The second proposed change is to recommend unincorporating the portion of the City of Bothell that is located in Snohomish County from the Northeast Electoral District in King County. According to the court, the City of Bothell has not been a contract city for many years. Consequently, requiring the filing of cases arising in the part of the city that is in Snohomish County is not appropriate, and the requirement to seat jurors who reside in Snohomish County for these cases is “costly, confusing, and serves no good purpose.” This proposed change has been reviewed by the Snohomish and King County prosecutor’s offices and is agreeable to the Snohomish County District Court.
The committee unanimously agreed to the recommended changes and the proposed ordinance with its attachments contain the changes adopted by the Districting Committee.  The committee made no other changes to the Electoral District boundaries and made no changes to allocation of judges among each district.
Electoral Divisions.  The county is also required by state law to amend its District Court Plan whenever there is a change in the electoral divisions.  The council amended the county’s 2017 elections precincts with Ordinance 18478 (adopted March 22, 2017) and, as a consequence, the council is required to also amend the District Court electoral boundaries to reflect these changes.

ANALYSIS 
The Department of Elections’ GIS Section has prepared a King County District Court Electoral Division boundary ordinance that reflects the changes approved by the District Court Plan Districting Committee and also conforms the District Court District Plan to the 2016 precinct alterations adopted in Ordinance 18243.  According to the elections department, other than the changes adopted by the districting committee, the 2016 boundaries of the court’s Electoral Districts did not change as a result of the precinct revisions, rather there were some descriptive changes made to precincts enumerated in the attachments that describe the court’s Electoral Districts.  The executive reports that the costs of making these revisions are fully funded as part of the adopted Department of Elections budget.
Proposed Ordinance 2017-0168, and its accompanying attachments, would adopt changes recommended by the District Court and approved by the District Court Plan Districting Committee and appears reasonable.  The adoption of the proposed change that would enfranchise City of Auburn citizens living in Pierce County, but receiving municipal court services from King County, will allow these citizens to participate in the election of “their” city judges, where, without the change, these citizens would not have an electoral voice in choosing judicial officers.  Additionally, the adoption of the proposed change to the portion of the City of Bothell in Snohomish County appears to allow for better court efficiencies for Snohomish County residents.  Finally, the proposed ordinance adopts precinct changes that allow the county to conform to state law.
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